
 
 

   

 

 

  

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mt. Falls Blessings: is a local ministry west of Winchester that serves clients 

monthly with the help of CCAP. This quarter, we were happy to assist with 

180 boxes (60 families served monthly).  We also share our donation wealth 

with them, when able, with bread, produce, pastries and any linens we receive 

in abundance. 

Emmanuel UMC: this is a Methodist church located in Stephenson, VA and we 

are happy to deliver 120 – 150 boxes (40/50 per month) to this ministry to 

distribute along with produce, pastries, and bread. 

 

 

 

3rd QTR Summary 

• Food Pantry had 1,693 
families this quarter and 

served 5,106 individuals 

• Clothing House & Baby 

Toddler Room combined 

served 968 families, 

including 2,491 children. 

9,972 Diapers shared 

• Financial Aid assisted 364 
households in need of 

water, electric and rent 

assistance. 

• Volunteer         

Assistance for 3rd QTR 

was wonderful!  Thank you 

to all those who donated 

their time to the tune of 

4,022 hours. 

  

• VOLUNTEER NEEDS: Want 

to drive to stores and pick 

up donations or pass food 

boxes out or pack boxes for 

daily food distribution, CALL 

CCAP! Please visit our 

website 

www.ccapwinchester.org  

and fill out a volunteer 

application or get with your 

congregation and form a 

volunteer team!  Our 

volunteers range from 5 to 

90 years old!! Never too old 

to volunteer! 

If you would like to donate to 

our holiday giveaway, 

contact us at 540-662-4318 

 
 

Mobile Ministries 

We have reopened our new, renamed clothing house!   

Welcome to CCAP’s Unique Boutique!  If you would like to take a tour of our 

new boutique, come on by! Cheryl or Andrea would love to show you around!  

We are still discussing what changes will be made to the main building, but for 

now, it just feels like home!  We will keep you updated as we progress. 

 

 

Main Building/Clothing House Update 

3rd QTR 

2022 NEWS 
www.ccapwinchester.org 
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Special Events this Quarter & Upcoming 
 

CCAP’s Unique Boutique – see pg. 2 

2
nd

 Annual CCAP Benefit Bike Tour – see pg. 3 

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner – see pg. 4 

Resource & Volunteer Fair – see pg. 5 

Visitor businesses – see pg. 6 

Ghana, West Africa Orphanage – see pg. 7 

Rhea Lana’s Consignment Shop – see pg. 8 

In-Kind donations – see pg. 8 

UPCOMING:  

▪ CCAP’s 48
th

 Birthday Celebration 

Friday, Oct 28 from 1pm-3pm 

▪ Thanksgiving 2022 Dinner Giveaway 

Saturday, Nov. 17 from 9am-12pm 

▪ Christmas 2022 Dinner Giveaway 

Saturday, Dec. 19 from 9am-12pm 

 

 

2nd Annual CCAP Benefit 

Bike Tour 2022 

http://www.ccapwinchester.org/
http://www.ccapwinchester.org/


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Welcome to CCAP’s Unique Boutique 

Our clothing house 

renovation is complete!  

We have opened closets, 

placed vinyl flooring, and 

had tons of built-in 

shelving to fill our need 

for all the donation 

blessings we receive every 

day.  The baby & toddler 

room got built-in shelves 

to store all the diapers 

from our friend, Jody 

Stephenson, the founder 

of The Red Wagon 

Ministry!  Thank you to 

The Church of Jesus 

Christ of Latter-day Saints 

Elders, our regular 

volunteers, and their 

families and HomeAid for 

the renovations. 
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Special Events this Quarter 

It’s a wrap!  Our 2
nd

 Annual CCAP Benefit Bike Tour 2022 was a success! Our registration counts as well as our contribution 

amounts surpassed last year!  We raised $11,700 for CCAP!  252 registrants were ready to ride! A special Thank You goes out 

to all those who signed up to volunteer at our event!  From our regular volunteers to our member churches getting groups 

together to hit the rest stops, become cheerleaders and serve our riders, to local business that not only sponsored our event 

but wanted to be front and center to hand out swag bags and t-shirts to our riders!  

 

 

2nd Annual CCAP Benefit Bike Tour 2022 
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Special Events continued… 
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It was an honor to host our volunteers to a night for them.  We would be nothing without the dedication of each one 

of our regular volunteers, member churches, and the community volunteers that just want to give back. We had a 

wonderful night of “friend” raising with Judy Bogner, the founder of CCAP, that graced us with the story of CCAP at 

its most humble of beginnings.  Thank you to our MC, Barry Lee, great job! 

 

 

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Events continued… 

Volunteers and Resource Fairs  It was an amazing experience participating in these activities!  With the help of our President, Anne Ashby, Dean 

Cole, our board member, and Brian, our volunteer of “everything”, we had a ball sharing the story of CCAP!  Hoping 

to gain many new volunteers coming out of the events! At the Bright Futures Giveaway we did 24 food boxes and 

lots of bread, bagels, donuts, and muffins. 
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Shenandoah University Volunteer Fair 

Bright Futures 

Community, Connect & Serve 

Bright Futures Resource & Food Giveaway 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Events continued… 
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Business Visitors to CCAP 
Here at CCAP we want to share with our community, local businesses and their special services or plans to assist those 

with limited funds.  We had many businesses set up in our parking lot to speak with the community in this quarter. These 

are monthly visitors, some businesses coming multiple times depending on their schedules. Boost Mobile was able to 

sign many people up for an Affordable Plan and gave a free I-Pad with sign up.  Aetna was able to share plans with the 

community & medical coverage which was a big surprise to those affected. Molina Healthcare comes monthly and does a 

Baby Shower with diaper giveaways and info. Multiple banks come to share options to assist with loans or account setups 

and how to manage money. Laurel Ridge was a wonderful sharing session on adult education. 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Special Events continued… 

Mission – Orphanage  

Agnes Blankson, a resident of Manassas, VA and her family have been helping the orphanage for several years by getting 

children's clothing at low or no cost and shipping it twice a year to the orphanage in Ghana, West Africa. Agnes was searching 

online one day and came across this orphanage and noticed the need and wanted to assist them.  She started searching for low 

cost clothing to ship to Ghana and happened to come to CCAP clothing giveaway last year.  She shared her story with us that 

day and CCAP has offered for her need ever since.  The name is Sankofa mmofra fie Ophanage and School in the village of 

Eguafo, near Elmina.  CCAP has been able to help Agnes' family in their ministry by giving excess clothing and off-season 

clothing that will be shipped to the orphanage in time for Christmas. 

Our current donation was only small baby clothing, but previously we sent excess identical sweatshirts in various sizes. The 

picture was taken of the children outfitted in those sweatshirts and looking very happy! 
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4-H Junior Master Gardeners & American Woodmark 

Donation  

We were lucky to be able to 

receive Rhea Lana 2 times this 

year, once in Q2 and then 

again in Q3.  Rhea Lana's is a 

high-quality Children's 

Consignment event. They are 

Moms helping Moms in the 

Winchester area.  Thank you to 

Angela Stokes of Rhea Lana’s 

for allowing CCAP to take what 

we wanted to serve our need 

for our community.  Thank you 

to our board member Peggy 

Clarke, for organizing the 

pickups along with the help of 

some fellow volunteers from 

the house.   

 

 

Rhea Lana’s Children’s Consignment 

4-H Junior Master Gardeners 

donated a truck load of 

veggies to our pantry and 

what a delight it was!  

Thanks so much! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Here’s to another quarter! 
 

Special Events continued… 
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Thank you! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

American Woodmark came 

by to grace us with a 

wonderful monetary 

donation for our cause! 

 

 


